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President’s Letter &, chuck rerener

I am p]eased to announce that restoration of the Clean Michigan Initiative program, which is being
exterior of the Lighthouse began the week of June 2. administered by the Michigan Department of

As you may know from my previous President’s Environmental Quality. They have been a pleasure to
Letter, which was published last December and is on work with.

our website, the process of getting to this point has
been long, arduous and drawn out. The DeTour Reef
Light Preservation Society (DRLPS) team is to be

congratulated on their perseverance.

Exterior restoration of the
DeTour Reef Light begins in
June. The ten-sided lantern
reom (including tower and
steps) was moved from the
1861 onshore DeTour Point
Light to the offshore lighthouse
in 1831,

Qur plans and specifications were approved by the
Michigan Department of Transportation (MDOT) in
late February and necessary contractual agreements
with the Village of DeTour and MDOT were completed
on April 7. Next we went through a six-week bidding
process and on May 23 the exterior restoration contract
was awarded.
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Other work to be done this summer includes the
manufacture and installation of a dock and boarding
stairs to the Lighthouse to facilitate public tours,
rebuilding of the second deck crane and installation of a
. g video security system and “River Watch” webcam. This
regulations, we accepted them as the low bidder. last system will provide 24-hour viewing on a web page
Mihm Enterprises is no stranger to our region, or to of boat traffic passing the Lighthouse. If all goes well we

restoration work. As O‘f this writing th’ey have ]ust‘ expect to run some experimental tours to the Lighthouse
completed the restoration of St. Mary’s Cathedral in - W A SN

Sault Ste. Marie.

We had four general contractors who submitted bids
with the low bid of $412,095 being submitted by Mihm
Enterprises of Hamilton, Michigan. It was determined
that Mihm was a qualified bidder, and by MDOT

There is other good news to report. In December the
State Legislature passed a Bill that makes it possible for
organizations such as DRLPS to enter into a lease or

The expected completion date of the exterior work is
August 30, so watch for some changes in the

appearance of your Lighthouse over the next three agreement for the use of State lands on which an
months. offshore lighthouse is located, including the use of water
Plans and specifications for interior restoration have over those lands immediately adjacent to the lighthouse.
been completed and approved by the State Historic This Bill makes it possible for the U.S. Coast Guard to
Preservation Office. This work was put out for bidding | transfer ownership of offshore lighthouses to

on June 10 with a bid opening date of July 3. We organizations like DRLPS.

expect to award the contract by July 11. Work on the
interior restoration will begin on July 15, and the
planned completion date is October 15, 2003. We have
budgeted $365,000 for the interior restoration, and all
of this work is being done under a grant from the

DeTour Reef Light is one of five Michigan offshore
lighthouses to be placed on a federal government
property availability list by the General Services
Administration sometime this summer. If we are
successful in our application, sometime in the first
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